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	GUIDELINES FOR THE CESAREAN-PERINEAL LACERATION WORKSHOP

	 


  

The major point of including the Cesarean and perineal repair material in ALSO can be seen in the data describing our obstetrical experience in the Medicos para la Familia project. This project is derived from the rural FM-ER project in Tipton County Tennessee [Fam Med Dec 1998]. Among the first 490 deliveries there were 105 Cesareans [21 %], while complicated perineal lacerations occurred at the rate of 2 %. There is a dynamic tension in the medical specialty of family medicine about the teaching of surgical techniques. The delivery of babies requires a familiarity and competence with surgical techniques. This is apparent in the maternal resuscitation section and in the Cesarean material of Advanced Life Support in OB. This is one of the ties that bind rural FP's to Emergency skills. When I was a rural FP-ER, we were dealing with these women in the ER every day.

First of all training programs should encourage young physicians to keep the faith and remain in the mission either directly or in support of those who are going to really perform these needed services. Second new curriculum materials are available. The Cesarean delivery package by Mark Deutchman is a step forward in teaching this technique and, I try to demonstrate these materials when I teach this section of the ALSO course. These materials are available through Challenger, which has offices in Memphis.

A similar package on repair of third and fourth degree lacerations has just been published. I will bring it. These are the things we teach in the surgery lab. There is too much material to cover during the ALSO course, but it is worthwhile to let residents know that the curriculum exists should they need these skills in some future community.

There is growing support for an additional year in which to develop surgical expertise in support of Family Medicine-OB-ER. Therefore this material in the ALSO course serves as an overview of practical skills while sharing new information about this additional training credential within the specialty of Family Medicine. For the first time, some programs are telling FP residents that the training can be obtained within the department of Family Medicine as opposed to trying to do an additional residency in OB. Doing laceration work in the ER used to keep us very current on these techniques, but more and more FP residencies have diverted almost all of these cases to the ER with subsequent atrophy of these skills in the FP residency.

For the workstation, useful "show and tell" items include Allis forceps [third degree], needle drivers and pickups, 3 types of absorbable suture and some non-absorbable suture. We try to include some suture material with an inappropriate needle size; i.e., a plastics needle a instead of the large one we use on vaginal lacerations. We recommend demonstration of the Cesarean video and comment on learning the role of the assistant
